
Greetings potential NEVI Applicants, 

 

WSDOT has approved a two-week extension for Applicants to submit their NEVI 
NOFO/RFP proposals.  

We established the original deadline of January 15, 2025, and now extend it to January 31, 
2025 11:59 PM PST. 

We are all aware of the devastating wildfires that are spreading across Southern California. 
Some SoCal-based companies have expressed interest in the NEVI NOFO/RFP. WSDOT 
recognizes that these community members may be unable to timely submit NEVI 
proposals, due to circumstances well beyond their control.  

Accordingly, WSDOT now resets the NOFO/RFP application deadline to January 31, 
2025 11:59 PM PST. Because we support the principle of equity in our competitive 
NOFO/RFP, we offer the deadline extension to All potential Applicants and Interested 
Parties. 

Please note that all other NOFO/RFP requirements remain in place. The Q&A period closed 
November 15, 2024, and we are unable to respond to questions submitted after this time.  

Once again, we thank you for your patience and your interest in the Program. 

We look forward to reading your proposals by January 31! 

 

 

 


